Planning Enforcement ref ENF/2025/00142
Hi
I have been conducting the investigation of the above mentioned planning enforcement case relating to Heavens Scent, The Old Coal Yard, Holt.  I have now had sight of the Construction Environmental Management Plan (CEMP) and conferred with the landowner regarding your concerns.
In relation to the working hours, the landowner has stated that on one occasion where they were laying the floor, there was an extension to their working day, this was due to unforeseen circumstances where the concrete company in Westbury had issues and there was a delay in the delivering of the concrete which had to be laid prior to setting.  There have also been occasions where low level security lighting has been left on, but this wasn’t involving anyone on site working.
The landowner confirms the removal of leylandii on site as they were very overgrown and causing a health and safety risk touching cables.  These will be replaced with Silver Birch trees along the fence line. 
The landowner has an obligation to repair the footpaths which have been untouched for many years and were in a state of disrepair.
Following my conversations with the landowner he is trying to engage with the local community and not do anything which would cause residents to raise concerns. 
With all the information I have been provided I do not believe it would be expedient to progress this investigation relating to working hours, as this has now been addressed and the landowner understands he needs to adhere to the CEMP.  Relating to all other aspects of your concerns I do not believe there is a breach of planning.
I will submit this case to my manager for approval of closure.
Kind regards
Jo Stewart
Planning Enforcement Officer
Development Management
Tel: 0300 456 0114

